Reeseville Review

May 2022

Reeseville Police Department

The Reeseville Police Department will no longer be staffed. Effective January 1, 2022 the Village of Reeseville will be contracting with the Dodge County Sheriff's Department for local ordinance and law enforcement services. For emergencies, dial 911 for all other calls/ non-emergencies, please call the Dodge County Sheriff's Office at 920-386-3726. (Please note, the former police department phone line will no longer work)



To submit and article or advertisement please email

reesevillereview@gmail.com

The advertisements and articles included in this newsletter are at the discretion of the editor, but do not necessary express the views of the Village or the editor.

Village of Reeseville Housekeeping

The Village of Reeseville Board meetings are held on the 2nd Thursday of each month beginning at 6:30 p.m. Public comments are heard for the first 15 minutes of each meeting. All Village residents are welcome. If you wish to add something to the agenda please contact the Village Clerk. Meeting minutes will be printed in this newsletter, however they are not official until approval at the following monthly meeting. The Village Clerk, Christine Abell, is available to help residents with any village business such as utility or tax payments and ordinance inquires. She is available in the new Clerk-Treasurer office located at 214 Firehouse Drive, by appointment Monday-Friday. Please reach out to her if you need assistance. (608) 575-3097

ReesevilleClerk@gmail.com

24000 PRODICE RESIDENT.COM

Subscribe for Updates

Residents may subscribe to receive updates from the Village Clerk. Simply visit (https://reeseville.com/subscribe-to-updates/). One may then choose to subscribe to the agenda/minutes for the Board and Committees, news and notices and other updates. You will receive a notification via email and/or text depending on your preference. The

newsletter is not available for subscription, but is always posted on the website https://reeseville.com/newsletter/.

Burn Pile

The burn pile is for brush and branches ONLY, no other items may be left there.

Trash Collection

The Village Board would like to remind everyone to put trash cans out no more than 24 hours before scheduled collection. Cans should be brought in as soon as possible. Badgerland requests that cans be **three** feet apart so they can pick up the cans without knocking other cans over.

Dog and Poultry Licensing
Dog and Poultry licenses were due
March 31. There will be a late fee
after 3/31 for non licensed dogs.
Any owners with unlicensed
(including late fees) dogs after
May 31, shall be issued a citation. Owners should contact the
Clerk-Treasurer if their dog has
passed away or has been rehomed.
Applications are available at
www.reeseville.com or the library.

Mother's Day is Sunday, May 8



Local Spotlight Minn's Air Service, LLC

102 North Main Street Reeseville 920-927-0018

Minn's is a family owned company that opened up in 2012. The owner, Kyle Minnameier, has 28 years experience. They are currently modifying 102 North Main Street to suit their needs. The regular hours are Monday-Friday 7-5, but offer 24 hour emergency service.



Bingo Night

Reeseville Community Center 406 N. Main Street, Reeseville

> May 9 June 12 July 10 August 14

Doors open at 4pm, First game begins at 5:30.

15 games will be played, plus one Progressive game Food and Refreshments will be available for purchase.

Sponsored by the Reeseville Fire Service Corp.



Contact us! 920-927-0018 airservice.km@gmail.com



Reeseville Public Library

216 S Main Street 927-7390 M-F 12:30-6 Sat 10-noon www.reeseville.lib.wi.us

Story Time

In May Story Time will be moving back to the library. We are grateful to Tri-Parish for sharing their space, but also excited to be back in our own building. We will meet for stories, crafts and snacks at 11 on Monday, May 2, 9, 16 and 23.

Summer Reading

We're already planning for summer at the library and wish to thank the following sponsors of the summer reading program: Andrew Mehan, Caine Warehousing, D&L Plumbing, Karl's Carpentry, Koepsell-Murray Funeral Home, Lauersdorf Excavating, Milwaukee Stockyards, **Quest Electric, Rennhack** Construction, Sam's BP, Specialty Cheese and the State Bank of Reeseville. Thank you, our summer programming wouldn't be possible without you.

The Oceans of Possibilities Summer Reading Program will begin June 6. Reading logs will be available beginning the week before. We are planning story walks at the Firemen's park and drop in activities on Wednesdays and Thursdays 12:30-6. We will also have many amazing Take and Make kits available. The program will wrap up with a party on **June 30 at 3pm**.

AARP WI 'Small Dollar, Big Impact' grant

A proposal submitted by the Reeseville Public Library to purchase materials that will be packed into nearly a dozen "Naturalist To Go Kits" for families to check out from the library and utilize in various nature science settings has been selected to receive this month's AARP Wisconsin "Small Dollar, Big Impact" grant.

AARP Wisconsin is awarding grants each month throughout 2022 to projects across the state that are designed to improve communities and make them better places for everyone to live, work and play as they age. Judges selected this project for a \$1,000 grant after reviewing dozens of proposals submitted from all over the state.

"These grants are exactly what the name describes — short-term, low-cost solutions that could have remarkable impacts on the shaping of neighborhoods and cities," said Darrin Wasniewski, Associate State Director of Community Outreach for AARP Wisconsin. "Reeseville Public Library's Naturalist To Go program embodies the spirit of Small Dollar, Big Impact Grant. The library identified a community strength and developed a way to enhance it so that it can be easily scaled up from this beginning stage. These kits provide an excellent opportunity to experience nature."

The library is in the process of gathering supplies to create 10 Naturalist To Go Kits, which will center around the themes of insects, rocks, astronomy, trees and weather. Each kit will include books, a clipboard, a pack of colored pencils, a No. 2 pencil, a nature journal with blank paper, coloring pages, and items specific to the science such as a set of junior binoculars, compass, plastic ruler or magnifying glass.

The items will all be packed into canvas backpacks, which will be available for checkout at the library. Families can come in and pick out a theme to learn more about, then take the kit out into nature for their own adventure. "The Reeseville Public Library is grateful to AARP for awarding us the Small Dollar, Big Impact Grant to fund our Naturalist To Go Kits," said library director Kay Kromm. "We are excited to be able to promote an intergenerational love of natural science. This grant is an excellent fit for the library will make a great impact on our small community."

The project was launched after the Reeseville Library Board and the Friends of the Library brainstorming ways that the library can better serve the community in a digital world. One of the ideas that had been discussed for years is that of naturalist To Go Kits.

"Reeseville is a village with just under 700 individuals. The library is the only safe and free place for folks to find education and entertainment. Internet access is also an issue in our rural community. We strive to engage patrons of all ages from a small library in an old, converted house," Kromm said. The kits will allow families to learn about nature on their own schedule with as many individuals as they choose. The kits, which can be obtained and used by anyone with a library card, will give library partons all the items they need to explore natural science together on their own schedule.

AARP Wisconsin's launched its "Small Dellar Big Launched".

AARP Wisconsin's launched its "Small Dollar, Big Impact" grant program in 2020 and is now in its third year of helping proposed projects move forward in rural and urban parts of the state.

"This project fits perfectly with the spirit and intent of the Small Dollar, Big Impact grant program," said AARP Wisconsin Interim State Director Christina FitzPatrick. "Our goal is to support communities as they make positive changes that inspire long-term progress on livable issues. This proposal hits that nail right on the head."

Lakeside 4H

It was a cold, windy morning on Saturday April 16th to hold our 1st Easter Egg Hunt for our community after not being able to have one for 2 years.

We would like to thank the business that supported us again this year from the community. Caine Warehouse, Milwaukee Stockyard, Reeseville Fire Department and Sam's BP.

Three age groups of children from 0-4, 5 - 7 and 8-11 search the grounds at the Reeseville Fireman' park for a mystery egg. Below pictured with the Easter Bunny are our 3 winners.



We complete a food drive on this morning and thanks to everyone who brought food for the Gathering Source. A big box of food was handed off with cash donations. This is much appreciated and great to see com-

munity involvement.

We will be changing this up the month of May and holding out monthly meeting on Saturday May 21st at 9am. Completing the highway cleanup 1 mile north and south of



Reeseville on
Hwy G. Please
keep this in mind
on this morning
as the Lakeside
4H will be walking the road
sides picking up
trash to help
clean up our
community.
After the highway cleanup is
completed with

will be holding our monthly meeting with lunch provided. Child are currently very busy tagging fair animals and pulling DNR samples to get their animals registered for the upcoming Dodge County and Wisconsin State Fair. Children will also be starting on their projects for the youth building as well.

Mark your calendars for Friday June 24th from 10am to 3pm we will be at Glenn's Brat House in Watertown serving food. At this point this will be our only fundraiser for the year so we could really use a big turnout.

If you would like to join us, please call Eric or Sandy Salmi at 920-988-1817 for more information. 4H just isn't for farm or county kids anymore. There is a whole new world of activities out there for everyone, come and check us out.

Eric & Sandy Salmi Lakeside 4H Leaders



Reeseville Fireman's Park 4 Year Old T-Ball

Class aptent taciti sociosqu ad per inceptos hamenaeos.

WHEN: Thesdays at 6:00pm June 7th - July 19th (no practice on July 5th)

WHERE Reeseville Fireman's Park Ball Diamond

This is an unofficial gethering of GIRLS and BOYS, and their parents, from the community, who are looking for an opportunity for their child to learn the basic skills of baseball. Emphasis on having FUN, we ask that if you plan to join us, that you plan to be ready to practice the skills/drills thrected with your child, when needed, and be in attendance the whole time.

Register Mere by May 5th



Walson forested to you intering us.

Som and Wiches Colors

Jeff Caine Elected to Dodge County Board of Supervisors

"I want to say a big THANK-YOU to all of my constituents from the Villages of Reeseville, Clyman and Lowell, and the Towns of Clyman and Lowell that took the time to go to the polls and voted for me for re-election to the Dodge County Board of Supervisors. Your support is very much appreciated and you all have my assurance that I will continue to do my best to represent the interests of the citizens of District 18." Thanks Again, Jeff Caine



The Refuge of Reeseville Church May 2022 / The Last Days

Greetings from the Refuge Church.

As we see our society's norms change right before our eyes, and we seem to be experiencing a quickening in the passage of time, we at the Refuge thought it would be wise to initiate an awareness of "Biblical End Times."

The following is what the Refuge believes and preaches and is paid for by the

Refuge Church.]

Many of us believe we are in the last days. Many of us also believe Jesus Christ will return and set up His Kingdom, where He will rule over the inhabitants of the earth.

But, how do we know this? What are some specific things, or current events, that we can point to, proving at least to ourselves, that Bible Prophesy is alive in our lifetime? Our number one goal is to "Not be Deceived."

Jesus has warned us to not be deceived, for many surely will be; and perhaps, most likely it will be the ones who thought that they would not be. Mark 13:5&6 / Matt 24:5,24 / Luke 21:8 /

Rev 19:20

So, with that, we are not here to argue, nor debate. We are here to learn and get a better understanding of what the Bible does say, so we will not be deceived. There will be no need to offend anyone, nor a reason to argue, for one day, we will all find out the Truth.

It would be foolish for us to think that we can figure out exactly how the "End Times" are going to go down. Who would have thought or imagined that our worldwide response to Covid would appear to be so paralleled with some of the events for told in the Bible concerning the **End Times?**

So, for us, the most important thing to do is be as knowledgeable as we can of exactly what the Bible says. Then perhaps, we can share it with our loved ones, friends and anyone else who will

What we will share with you today is, we believe, arguably, the most logical order of end time events, revealed to us in the Bible.

We also believe many of the traditional theories about the End Times that we, as a society, hold to today, such as: "7 years of tribulation", "pretribulation rapture", "the church will not see tribulation", "the holy spirit needing to be taken out of the way before the antichrist can be revealed", the belief that, "the church will establish a peace on earth, and then the lord will return," just don't hold up to biblical scrutiny.

Perhaps a large contributor to this was the lack of technology. Bible readers of the past were unable to perform large cross references of the entire Bible, nor make computerized lists and organizations of scripture. Not without tedious and obvious time consuming work of laving out dozens and dozens of scripture, from all through-out the Bible. If you could read that is, and if you had a Bible, then perhaps.

Maybe you would be able to discern the Truth, if you were a genuine seeker of Truth with an analytical and logically working mind, and able to separate vourself from the popular culture of the time. Such as a Newton, Luther, Socrates, or a Servetus. But, today we have the ability to search as many end time related scriptures as we can, all laid out before us, and have an understanding of the logical foundation of scripture, to ensure we will not be deceived.

The apostles had tremendous insight into the last days and the order of events. Ie. Paul, his commentary in Thessalonians; John, the author of Revelations. They may have had no idea when Jesus would return, but they sure knew what to watch for. They saw and learned amazing things, and wrote down enough information for us, so we also might not be deceived.

There is a myriad of places we could begin, so let us begin with this one defining point. We are told in the Gospel of Matthew 24, about a time when the disciples are showing Jesus how wonderful the Temple in Jerusalem is. Jesus responds by telling them that this Temple will one day be destroyed. Perhaps the disciples were shocked by this information. Then they proceed to ask Him, "when will this happen? and what is the sign when this will all occur?" Jesus answers by telling them exactly what to watch for. He makes a statement that should stick out.

"when you see..."

Let that phrase stick in your mind. "When you see." Because there are things we are going see, thus the reason why we are having our End Times seminar.

My name is Chris Behymer, Pastor of The Refuge Church. And I invite you to come and learn with us. Sunday Service @ 10:00 AM at 214 South Main Street, Reeseville

Immanuel Lutheran Church

210 Lincoln Avenue Reeseville, WI 53579 Pastor Don Steinberg 920-927-5734

Sunday Schedule for May:

Sunday Morning Worship with Communion at 9:00 a.m. each Sunday this month. Sunday School classes for children ages four through 8 TH Grade meet from 10:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m.

Adult Bible Class also meets according the same schedule noted above.

Beginning Sunday, May 15, all Christian Education classes are on break until Sunday, September 11.

Everyone is welcome to join the members of the Immanuel Family at any or all of the activities that are happening this month. Those who are new to the area, those who have no church home, and those who are looking for a new church home are especially invited to come and hear the good news about Jesus with us, and having heard that news, go forth rejoicing that it is good news for all the people.

First United Church of Christ

The corner of Washington and Lincoln Ave Pastor Carrie

First United Church of Christ is located on the corner of Washington and Lincoln Ave in Reeseville. We would love to have you join us in worship! Sunday services begin at 10am. We have Holy Communion on the first Sunday of every month. We practice open Communion and welcome all who believe in our Lord Jesus Christ to partake in Communion with us.

Ours is a worship service of love and friendship and we would truly like to have you come worship with us. We hope to see you soon!

Find us on Facebook: "First United Church of Christ Reeseville Wi" and also on YouTube: "First United Church of Christ Reeseville WI".

Catholic Tri Parishes of South West Dodge County

302 Prairie Street Reeseville (920) 927-3102 www.triparishwi.com

Weekend Mass Schedule: March through the end of June

Saturdays 5 pm – St. Columbkille, Elba Sundays 8 am – Holy Family, Reeseville 10 am – St. John the Baptist, Clyman

Weekday Mass Schedule:

Wednesdays 5:30 pm - Holy Family, Reeseville Thursdays 7:00 pm - St. Columbkille, Elba Saturdays 9:00 am - St. John the Baptist, Clyman Adoration:

Thursdays 6 – 7 pm – St. Columbkille, Elba **Confessions:**

Thursdays during Adoration – St. Columbkille, Elba Saturdays 9:30 – 10:30 am – St. John the Baptist, Clyman

"Love Begins Here" Local Mission Trip Community Service

Would you like help this summer around your home, yard, or garage? This summer, St. Katharine Drexel & the Catholic Tri Parishes will host a summer mission trip for teens from across the Archdiocese of Milwaukee called Love Begins Here. From July 10th-15th, 60-70 high school students from various parishes will live, serve, and pray in our communities. No matter how big or small your need is, we would be honored to serve you this summer. To connect with someone from our team and schedule a time, please contact John Pryme @ prymej@stkatharinedrexelbd.org These projects help our students as much or more than they help you. Please look around your home and see what we can do to be of some help.

From The Editor

Advertisements and articles for submission to the newsletter may be emailed to reesevillereview@gmail.com. All submissions must be received by the 25th of each month to be included in the following month's news.

2022 Advertisement Prices

Small ad: \$5/line 3 line minimum Business card: \$25 1/4 page ad: \$40 1/2 page ad: \$50 Full page ad: \$70

All fees due in advance.

PROCEEDINGS OF THE VILLAGE BOARD OF THE VILLAGE OF REESEVILLE April 14, 2022

A duly convened meeting of the Village Board of the Village of Reeseville, Dodge County, Wisconsin, was held in open session on April 14, 2022 and called to order by Village President, Brian Miller, at 6:36 p.m. The pledge of allegiance was recited. Roll call was taken and the following Trustees were present, Chris Abell, Jim Bublitz, Debby Casperson, Cheryl Goodrich, Grant Rushing and Dave Snow.

Notice of this meeting was given to the public at least 48 hours prior to the meeting by posting the complete agenda at the Reeseville Village Hall, the Reeseville Post Office, and on the Village's official website.

There were no public comments or input.

There was a motion by Jim Bublitz and seconded by Debby Casperson to approve the consent agenda items, which include the minutes from the previous regular meeting on March 10, 2022, the Village Treasurer's report and Utility Treasurer's report. Motion carried.

Tammy Hampton from Kunkel Engineering was present for the engineer's report. Tammy gave an update on the Jackson Street project's LRIP funding. The Village was awarded an LRIP grant match up to \$400,000. The project will go out for bid over the next week and bids will be opened on April 22nd. The Village will have to front the full cost of the project and will then be reimbursed by the completion of the project. The Village will need interim financing. A special meeting was scheduled for April 27th to review the bids and award the bid for the project.

Deputy Keberlein was present to give the police report. The hours worked and calls for service, both contracted and noncontracted, were reviewed by the board. The squad car is still waiting on parts before it can go into service. A noncompliance dog license letter has been drafted and will be sent to residents with unlicensed dogs. Residents will have until May 31st to license their dogs or citations will be issued.

CLR Deputy Chief Abell gave an update on the fire department. There were five fire calls for the month, and fourteen First Responder calls. In the first quarter of the year, there have been fifty EMS and twenty-four fire calls, district wide. If the trend continues, they may see a total of 300 calls for the year. There recently was a new member interview and three members are still in school. CLR applied for ARPA funding from Dodge County and are hopeful for funds to create EMS quarters for future EMS services out of one of the existing stations.

Discussion was had on placement of a scrap metal trailer. The CLR would have a trailer in Reeseville for residents to leave scrap metal. The metal would then be recycled and the money would be used as fundraising for the department. The Board agreed to house the trailer by the Harrison Street lift station, behind the fence, to keep it secure and safe. That way they can also monitor what is put in the trailer.

There was nothing to report from the Residence Board.

The Board reviewed the library report. There were no comments or questions.

Dean Ziegel gave an update on the utilities. Everything has been running well. Dean discussed a generator quote for well #2. Total Energy Systems/Buss Electric came in at \$52,000. Discussion was tabled.

Dean also gave an update on the streets. Street cleaning is scheduled for April 26th. Dean has made calls for asphalt to fill pot holes. Asphalt won't be available until May 1st. There will be curb work and storm sewer repairs. A quote from Rennhack's for \$4,110 was presented to the Board to repair the sidewalk on North Main Street by Fireman's Park. The Board had already budgeted \$5,000 in the current year's budget to have those repairs done. Dean was instructed to move forward with the repairs.

Jim Bublitz gave an update on the ARPA funds. Applications have been sent to Dodge County for allocations of their ARPA funds to be used for generators at both well houses, generators at the DPW office and the Village Hall, a new chlorination building at the sewer plant and for water hydrant replacements. The County is still reviewing applications at this time and there are no updates at this time.

Dave Snow stated there were no issues with garbage collection this month. The Public Health & Welfare Committee in conjunction with the Protection of Persons, Property & Safety Committee scheduled a meeting for April 28th at 4:30 p.m. to meet with the Deputies to review property maintenance issues and junk vehicle concerns.

Dean Ziegel gave a quote on the Village Hall repairs needed. A quote from HH Improvements was obtained for soffit, and gutters. The quote came in at \$7,043. The Board had also previously budgeted funds for these repairs. There was a motion by Debby Casperson and seconded by Chris Abell to approve the quote and to make a 50% down payment. Motion carried.

Discussion was had on the current mowing contract and the issues from last season. Dean called the vendor and told them about the Village's concerns. The vendor has promised to do better. There was no further discussion.

Cheryl Goodrich gave an update on the Community Center. The March check register and scheduled reservations were reviewed by the Board. There was nothing further.

Debby Casperson gave an update on the Recreation Department. T-ball will begin for 3–5-year-olds and will meet on Tuesday evenings at the baseball diamond. So far there are six interested families. They do not need lights and there's already a port a potty on site for public use. The Board agreed to allow the group to use any T-ball equipment on site as long as it's returned in its original condition. There was nothing further.

The Clerk-Treasurer, Christine Abell, gave an update on the 2022 Spring Election results. Incumbents Chris Abell, Grant Rushing and Debby Casperson were reelected as Trustees for another two-year term.

The board discussed future agenda items.

The following bills were reviewed by the Board:

BP	\$388.06	We-Energies	\$1,837.35
WI Department of Revenue	\$497.36	United States Treasury	\$2,913.92
WI Department of Revenue	\$150.00	Ziegel, Dean	\$1,764.59
Abell, Christine	\$2,272.48	Abell, Christine	\$1,267.68

Ziegel, Dean Kromm, Darrell Kromm, Kay Gregory, Sarah Cardmember Services City of Columbus Countryside Ford Dodge County Environmental Specialists George Anetsberger Janice Boettcher KARS Auto Body Kunkel Engineering Group Municipal Law & Litigation Group Phyllis Schulz Reeseville Service Corp. TDS US Cellular Zechzer Excavating	\$1,626.93 \$110.82 \$1,248.33 \$805.74 \$514.37 \$3,235.25 \$126.43 \$5.00 \$115.00 \$67.51 \$71.00 \$530.63 \$198.00 \$30.00 \$106.46 \$55.32 \$45.19 \$82.85 \$1,386.00	Beal, Denise Kromm, Kay Minshall-Buss, Nancy Badgerland Disposal Chris Abell CLR Fire & Rescue Group Dean Ziegel Dodgeland School District General Code GFC Inc. Joan Beal Kay Kromm Mary Kromm Pamela Leistico Powersports Company Reeseville Water & Sewer TDS We-Energies HH Improvements	\$456.69 \$138.53 \$479.99 \$4,300.04 \$75.00 \$11,136.53 \$38.03 \$4,341.97 \$698.47 \$239.00 \$91.25 \$93.14 \$144.25 \$71.00 \$370.68 \$1,385.87 \$306.68 \$2,900.41 \$3,521.50
TIF 3 Kunkel Engineering Group	\$22,773.50	Transfer to General Fund	\$102.28
Water Utility Associated Bank Hawkins Huberty Midwest Meter Inc. Softline Data Village of Reeseville We-Energies WI Environmental Improvement Fund WI State Lab of Hygiene	\$36,987.50 \$1,005.97 \$3,650.00 \$1,263.00 \$76.25 \$3,112.80 \$1,410.58 \$20,576.10 \$30.00	Sewer Utility Hawkins Huberty Softline Data Village of Reeseville Water Essentials We-Energies WI Environmental Improvement Fund USDA USDA	\$2,292.38 \$3,650.00 \$76.25 \$3,468.74 \$160.00 \$3,063.64 \$22,544.48 \$31,263.00 \$3,118.00

There was a motion by Debby Casperson and seconded by Cheryl Goodrich that the bills be approved, and the Clerk-Treasurer be instructed to draw orders for the same. Motion carried.

There was a motion by Dave Snow and seconded by Cheryl Goodrich to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:28 p.m.

Christine Abell, Clerk-Treasurer